KD Johnson, far right, as you've never
seen him before. Or, have you?
Rumpelstiltskin, February 2010

We’'re

twittering

www.twitter.com/
colehillnews

Keep up-to-date with events in Colehill at
www.colehill.gov.uk




Tweet, Tweet!

Lwikker Colehill Parish Council has
taken another step into the

* modern age of the Web
, and is now releasing up-
to-the minute news on

Twitter. Cllr Susan Davies said, “We
are always trying to find new ways of
connecting to the resident and we
expect this to be very popular with

both youngsters and many of our
silver surfers”.

Find the latest news affecting
Colehill by clicking on to
www.twitter.com/colehillnews

Twitter will supplement the website
and the newsletter so sign up now

for regular updates..

Out-of-Hours Service

There has been a lot of
headline news recently
regarding the GP’s Out-
of- Hours service; some
of it favourable but a lot
of it quite negative. We contacted a
Wimborne medical practice to find
out what the situation is locally and
it appears that all the practices in the
area are signed up to NHS Dorset,
which has the responsibility for pro-
viding out of hours medical services
for the population of East Dorset.

The service is called “ Dorset Out-of- /

Hours Medical Service” and details
of how it works in our area can be
found on their website
www.swast.nhs.uk/services/outofhours.

There is also a link to a patient infor-
mation leaflet which residents may
find useful.

The most important thing to remem-
ber is if you are unwell, contact your
local GP and you will automatically
be connected to the Out-of-Hours
service. In the case of a real medical
emergency, don’t hesitate: dial the
emergency services on 999.

Grit Bins

The big freeze this winter left many
residents concerned about the ap-
parent lack of gritting in Colehill.
Several requests for grit bins have
been received by the Parish Council
and the position regard-
ing provision of bins will
be reviewed in 6 months
time and will be subject to
w... funds being available to
meet the demand.

Digital Switchover, how it could affect you

Our main transmitter is Rowridge on the Isle of Wight and that
changes from analogue to digital in 2012, as does the relay at
Winterborne Stickland. Although we are not affected at the
moment it seems that a number of residents in other parts of
the county are experiencing problems with reception of one or
more Freeview TV channels since the switchover.  This
despite the promise made by Ofcom that if you could receive
analogue programmes before, you should be able to receive
digital after switchover.

The West and parts of the North of the county were due to have switched over
by the end of March.

The Dorset Broadcasting Action Group (DorBAG — www.dorbag.org.uk ) sup-
ported by the County Council & and other bodies in Dorset, has created a “TV
Reception Problem Report” for residents to complete and return to DorBAG.
Chaired by Oliver Letwin MP and Jim Knight MP, DorBAG will approach the
heads of the appropriate Broadcasting Authorities, once they have enough solid
data, to seek a solution to viewers’ problems.

Information and troubleshooting tips can be found on the DorBag website but
the Parish Council will keep residents updated with any changes as we receive
them.




| HUBILEE SAILING TRUST] &

" Council Tax - how
. do we compare?

We know that no-one likes paying
tax but it's a fact of life and a bur
den we all have to bear. At the

_annual Parish Council meeting
when we have to decide on the
precept, we take seriously the
Impact that any increase may have
on local residents whilst at the
same time acknowledging commit
ments that we have over the follow:
ing financial year. The way we vote
is on public record.

Looking at our near neighbours, we

compare very favourably and only

Holt Parish Council has set a lower
precept.

Holt £13 52
Colehill £23.00
Ferndown £41.38
Corfe Mullen £51.86
Wimborne £86.49

June during the same
us 2 surveys.




Stripey Friends need our help

There is a severe decline in the bee population throughout the world and, as we depend on these tiny
creatures to pollinate at least 1/3rd of the food we eat, their diminishing numbers could have a serious
impact globally. In the UK alone, bees contribute £200m annually to the economy through pollination
but as their numbers have halved over the last 20 years, the Co-Operative has launched a campaign called Plan Bee
to encourage more people to get involved in bee keeping. Some urban areas have received funding from the Co-Op
to set up bee keeping projects and the Co-Op is also inviting beekeepers to set up hives on its farms.

There are a lot of things that we can do to help bees and here are just a few of them:
1) Plant wild flowers seeds and brighten up your garden at the same time and if you don’t have
a garden, plant seeds in a window box. The flowers provide essential nutrition for bees.
2) Create a shelter by allowing a patch of grass to grow long to provide bees with shelter from the
rain
3) Provide water for bees to drink. This can be as simple as a shallow edged dish of water but
put a few pebbles in it to help the bees climb out
4) Avoid pesticides
5) Protect swarms. If you see a swarm of bees contact your local beekeeping association to collect
the swarm
6) Buy a bee box. It will help bees to shelter from the rain and encourage bees into your garden: it
should also help your garden bloom.

For more information you can go to the Co-Op’s Plan Bee website or The British Beekeepers
~ Association to find out how you could become a beekeeper. The UK has approximately 44,000
- beekeepers with over 95% being amateur.

It's easier to keep bees than you think!

Former Chairman resigns ... At the Pool

Itis with some sadness that we announce the resignation of Councillor &
John Gooch who has served the Parish with distinction for over ten obey the signs

years, and as Chairman between 2005 and 2007. John has also been listen to the lifeguards
chairman of the Finance and General Purposes committee and has o stay away from deep
played an active part on the Highways and Plans Committee. end unless you swim

well
e make sure water is
clear before jumping in
e play safely and don’t
run around pool edge
e check the depth

John Gooch is married with two children and three grandchildren and has lived in Colehill
since 1995. His other community involvements are as a member of the Colehill Memorial
Hall Management Committee, committee member of the Friends of Colehill Library, wood
warden for Cannon Hill Plantation and membership of Ferndown University of the Third
Age and certain other local charities.

A fine resting place for residents of Colehill

Wimborne Cemetery is situated in the Parish of Pamphill, and is financially supported by the Parish
Councils of Pamphill & Shapwick, Colehill and Wimborne Minster's Town Council. The Cemetery was
inaugurated in 1856 and contains more than 12,750 graves, including many well-known names.

There are many trees in the 20 acre site, together with two grade 2 listed Chapels and a Lodge. Itis a
traditional Cemetery and with many benches to rest on, is a lovely place to sit and reflect. A team of full
time staff maintain the grounds to a high standard and the Cemetery provides for both full burials and
interment of ashes. Both Parishioners and Non-Parishioners may be interred in the Cemetery and this
includes residents from Colehill. Plots can be purchased in advance and will be maintained for a term
of 100 years. Purchase of a plot will entitle the owner, or his/her heirs on payment of an additional fee,
to place a memorial headstone or cremation tablet on the site.

The first interment was of a two year old child, Walter Noah Cull, of the union workhouse, Wimborne on the 1st April
1856. There is no headstone to denote the position of the grave. The fourth interment was of John Eaton aged 41.
He was the builder of the chapel and died after being thrown from his horse whilst inspecting
work at the Cemetery! His passing is marked by a Portland Headstone near the chapel and on a
tablet inside. We recommend a visit to this peaceful and beautiful Cemetery; the staff on site are
happy to answer any questions. The Cemetery is open every day 9.00am to 5.00pm October to
March and 9.00am to 9.00pm April to September. Telephone: 01202 882403.




‘Let’s be Good Neighbours

Th|s Iast wmter has been the most severe for over 30 years and it certamly hlghlughted the n ‘ ed Ifor us to consrder our

neighbours, partlcularly the elderly '
shopping and | just knocking on thed
helped each other dunng this long winter perlod

more vulnerable members of our community. Cl
r to check that your neighbour is ok has been som e of

ways; doing some

Sprmg has fi nal]y arnved and |ts tlme for us to consider ways in which we not onIy hefp our immediate

nelghbours but the communlty asa whofe Littering is one of the most talked about teplcs in C
is certainly one of the things that the Parish Council receives regular complamts about. You
know ‘Littering in the Village Centre’ is one of the three priorities identified through Colehill PA
And Commﬁnltles Together) engagements within the community. Together w;th our Iocal Poh

Councll is supportmg an |n|tlat|ve to keep Colehill litter free.
“Adopt a Spot” Campaign

Residents, either singly or groups, can adopt
a specific location that they will ‘litter pick’ as
and when needed. This is a great way to get &
the children involved in their neighbourhood.

The Parish Council will loan groups litter picking equip-
ment including fluorescent vests and black rubbish sacks

Volunteers will receive a copy of a risk assessment. The
Parish Council’s public liability insurance covers volun-
ieers:

(Partners
. the Parish

Household and Garden Refuse

Its the time of year where after months of relative
inactivity in the garden, we are now preparing for the
growing season and clearing up all the detritus left after
the winter. For many of us it will be dealing with leaves
and fallen branches but before we rush to light the bonfire,
please check the piles of leaves for the
many small creatures who may have
sought refuge during the winter months =
and in particular, hedgehogs. .

b
s

Although there are no byelaws regarding bonfires, the
Environmental Health department recommends that we
act responsibly when burning garden waste. Guidelines
are that garden material should be dry, the weather
conditions should be still and bonfires should
not be too frequent when they could be
considered a nuisance. We should avoid
| burning regular household waste such as
vegetable peelings: these we could consider
composting along with our garden waste.

East Dorset District Council can supply large green sacks
at £1.00 each which can be used for disposing of garden
refuse: these can be put out with the weekly black sack
household waste collection. The alternative to dispose of
garden and household material is still at Brook Road.

Please pick up after pooch

The majority of dog owners are responsible
but there is a significant minority who do not
think it is their duty to pick up after their pet.
Dog fouling is unpleasant as it affects so many people
and is particularly serious in areas where children play.
There are plenty of dog litterbins in and around Colehill so
we do ask you to pick up after your pooch and dispose of
the waste in the bins provided. Tossing the bags into the
hedgerow is not an acceptable alternative and can be
hazardous to wildlife! e




Dates for your
GIETYY

| April

[17 Breakfast at Tiffany’s

| 7.30pm Colehill Memorial Hall

| (see advert)

23 Ladies Night, 7.30pm,

' St. Michael’s School

' May

| 9 Triathlon, St Michael’s School

115 Simply Sixties, Colehill

' Memorial Hall Tickets £7.00,

. Tel: 887084 (see advert)

22 Let’'s Make Music, Colehill

| Memorial Hall (see advert)

| June

112 Minster Green Fair,

' Wimborne Folk Festival

113 Triathlon, St Michael’s School
19 Summer Fair

| Hayeswood School, 2pm

| Strawberry Fair,

| Pamphill School, 11am

25 Summer Fair,
St Michael's School, 6pm

126 Summer Fair,

| St Catherine’s School, 2pm
Open Day, Reef Youth Club

| July

10 St. Michael’s Church Fete, 2pm
August

15 Colehill Country Fair,

St Michael’s School (see advert)'

| Tickets £7 to include nibbles |
and a sixties quiz I
Available from 01202 887084
Bring your own drink '
and glasses
Sixties dress optional

sdavies@colehill.gov.uk

Merley has just started a choir and has up to 90 people a week attending
on a regular basis. Come on Colehill, let’s see what we can do!
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